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Dear Partner, 

 

We’ve been eager to share with you many of the things that have happened this fall.  From the first 
week of class until now, students and staff on our team have been finding ways to engage others 
on campus with the gospel.  In the process, many have understood the good news of Jesus and 
for the first time have responded in faith.  In fact, 30 Madison students have already indicated 
decisions for Christ through personal conversations this fall. 

 

One of those students is Ben.  Two weeks ago, Tim, a CCC intern, and I visited this freshman at 
his room.  After we spent an hour talking together, he bowed his head and prayed to receive 
Christ.  He then made a point to really thank us for taking the time to answer his questions and 
help him understand what the Bible says about salvation.  Although he grew up somewhat con-
nected to a church, he said no one ever took the time to explain what Jesus did until he got to col-
lege.  I was pleased to hear that even before we met him, a Campus Crusade student living in his 
dorm had started talking with him about God. 

 

I trust this letter will help you celebrate some of the ways the Lord is working through this ministry 
and in our lives (don’t miss the second page).  We thank you again for playing such a vital role.  
We love you! 

 

 

9/11 Survivor Outreach 

Sujo John was on the 81st 
floor of Tower 1 when a 
plane flew into it on Sept 
11, 2001.  His wife 
(pregnant with their first 
child) worked on the 71st 
floor of Tower 2.  We in-
vited Sujo to UW-
Whitewater, UW-Madison, 
and Herzing College to 
share his compelling story 
of his survival and his de-

pendence on Christ. 
 
About 1,400 people 
were captivated by his 
story. He was able to 
talk naturally and di-
rectly about a relation-
ship with God.  At 
Whitewater, 47 stu-
dents indicated a 
first-time decision 
to trust Christ.  At 
Madison, 17 stu-

dents did. 
 
This was our first event at Herzing 
College, a small technical institute 
which apparently has never had a 
ministry outreach on it. There were 
about 35 people who attended Sujo 
John’s presentation.  From that we 
found some key people who seem 
quite motivated to partner with our 
one student leader to reach out to 
this college. 

Fall Getaway 
A couple hundred students joined us 
for our annual fall retreat.  Our main 
speaker talked about the 40 things 
that happen to you the moment you 
become a Christian.  It was great posi-
tional truth (especially for new believ-
ers), good training, and such fun.   



A few weeks ago, a CBS film crew 
came to the University of Wiscon-
sin-Madison to gather a story for 
the CBS national news.  The focus of 
the story is the increased spiritual 
interest of college students and their 
involvement with Christian groups. 
   
CBS shot our weekly meeting and a 
freshmen women’s Bible study in one 
of the dorms.  Two Campus Crusade 
students were interviewed about how 
they left the party scene when their 
lives were changed by Jesus.  They 
are a couple of student leaders in our 
ministry. 
  
The CBS crew filmed hours of foot-
age, but the whole story will only be 

two minutes long.  Yet, this is a long 
time on network news, and it could 
be such a powerful testimony. 
 
Please pray the 
story will air soon 
in a form honoring 
to God. 
 
I sent some of you 
an email about 
this.  If you didn’t 
receive that and 
would like to re-
ceive an advance 
notice of when this 
will air, please 
send me an email 
  

at scott.roe@uscm.org saying so.  If 
I hear something, I’ll pass it along. 

We’re super thrilled that  
Bonnie is carrying our second 
child.  We continually thank 
God for Julia.  Since it took so 
long to conceive her, we’re 
really excited that this second 
child has come so soon.  Julia 
will be almost 26 months next 
June 11 on the due date.   

CBS Evening News with Katie Couric films UW Campus Crusade  

We’re Expecting Again!! 

much better than last time) to 
depart. 

 
♦ Pray for students as they de-

cide to attend Urbana, Pas-
sion, Impact, or TCX, our an-
nual CCC regional Christmas 
conference.  Each conference 
is incredible in its own way for 
helping shape students’ lives. 

 
♦ Pray for the many women’s 

Christmas gatherings hosted 
by students this month.  They 

give us a special opportunity to 
use Christmas to convey the 
gospel in a smaller, social set-
ting on and off campus. 

 
♦ Pray that we’d find the right 

people to  equip or partner 
with to help launch a “Destino 
ministry” to Latino students 
and an “Epic ministry” to 
Asian-American students.  
We’re not sure what to do, but 
we see the need and potential 
for these outreaches here. 

♦ Please pray that every new be-
liever would be connected to 
our ministry and/or another 
local body which would help 
them become grounded in 
God’s truth and community. 

 
♦ Pray for the healthy develop-

ment of our new child 
 
♦ Pray that we would manage 

ministry, marriage, and life 
well.  We’d like Bonnie’s 
morning sickness (which is 

Prayer Requests 

CBS filming Scott at our weekly meeting 
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